

CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E. DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

June 2, 2020

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY20 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for The Unitarian Universalist Church of Lexington, Inc.

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY20 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for the Unitarian Universalist Church of Lexington, Inc., in the amount of \$29,236.00.

Purpose of Request

The grant will provide funds for a feasibility study to evaluate and recommend water quality and quantity BMPs at 3564 Clays Mill Road. The project also incorporates stormwater education that includes hosting a series of open house and / or workshops, and sharing information about the project with religious groups in and around Lexington, as well as through the organization's website.

Project Cost in FY20 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY2020 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$29,236.00.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: $4052-303204-3373-78112-WQINCENTIVE_20-WQ_GRANT$

Martin/Albright

